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11th November 2024 
Our ref: HM332 

 
Dear Stephen, 
 

NRW Heritage Management Advice Request – 
 DFR/S/2024/0133 - Flood Risk Activity Permit Application 

 
 

 
Thank you for consulting us on the Flood Risk Activity Permit (FRAP) application for de-
weeding and de-silting along the course of Abergwili Mill Leat over a five-year period (Grid 
Reference: SN 43610 21370). 
 
As you are aware, the proposed work area follows the course of the historic Abergwili 
Mill Leat, illustrated on historic OS maps (PRN 8497/128771) and presumed to be of 
medieval origin. It is important that any works undertaken avoid causing damage to this 
historic asset. 
 
Please note that there is always the possibility for previously unknown archaeological 
remains to be encountered in this area. Should any new archaeological features or finds 
be identified during the work, please inform Heneb – The Trust for Welsh Archaeology, 
Heritage Management (Dyfed region), to allow us to provide further guidance if needed. 
 
Additionally, as the Historic Environment Record is dynamic and continually updated, we 
recommend consulting the record at each stage of the proposed work over the five-year 
period to ensure all archaeological and historical data remains up to date. 
 
If you require further information or clarification, please feel free to contact me. 
 
Best regards, 
Charlie Enright 
Heritage Management Archaeologist 
Heneb 


